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CURRENT EXHIBITION 

 

FRANCES  LUKEMAN 

“North to South”  

Following Frances’   

travels  in Australia. 

* 

To be followed by the 

PHOTOGRAPHY 

CATEGORY  
Of the Kidman Kapunda 

Rotary Art Show 

Delivery:  8 OCT.    

* 

 
Then... 

KAPUNDA 

SCHOOLS 

EXHIBITION 

 

 
DO YOU WANT TO SAY  

SOMETHING IN ‘HANGING 

AROUND’?  (It would be    

wonderful if you did!) 

Next  HANGING AROUND    

deadline is 15/10/13  

Editor—85663096, or Email: 

mdo31547@bigpond.net.au 

or any of the Gallery contact 

addresses listed above. 

             ************ 

THANKS TO: 

D a n  va n  H o l s t -

Pellekaan’s Kapunda 

O f f i c e  f o r 

complimentary copying 

of this Newsletter.  It is 

very much appreciated! 

        

       *********** 
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“HANGING  AROUND” 

G A L L E R Y 

K A P U N D A 

OPENING OF “NORTH to SOUTH” - Frances Lukeman Solo Ex. 

 

PRESIDENT  of the ADELAIDE 

ART SOCIETY,  PAM  SAINT     

visited KCG to officially open 

the Exhibition on 8 Sept.  

About 60 guests, including 

many of the Artist’s family and 

friends were present at this, 

Frances’ first full-scale Solo 

Exhibition. 

KCG welcomes Frances to our 

Gallery and to our Member-

ship. 

Frances’ exhibition concludes on Sunday 6 October. 

     Above:  Kath O’Connor chats with Frances 

      Lukeman at the Opening. 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

KAPUNDA  KIDMAN  ROTARY  ART  SHOW  2013 

The Entries are in, the Catalogue is underway and the Workers are     

getting ready.....TICKETS for the GALA OPENING NIGHT, including 

Awards presentation, nibbles and wine are available for $10 per       

person from the KAPUNDA VISITOR INFORMATION CENTRE, Thomson 

Bldg, adjacent to the Library.   The Event is on Friday 18 October 7-9pm 

in the Institute.  The Gallery will also 

be open from 6.30-7.45pm to see the 

photographic category of the show. 

The Rotary Art Show is in integral part 

of the KAPUNDA MUSIC & ARTS     

FESTIVAL which also begins on Oct. 18 

and gets into full swing on Sat. and 

Sun. 19 and 20 October. 

Left:  Kapunda Artist Robert Anderson       

working on one of his entries for the Art Show. 
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    THE 2013 COMMITTEE 

 

CHAIRPERSON - 

     Maxine Donald 

    0408 817 038 

 

SECRETARY - 

     William McGowan 

 

TREASURER - 

     Irene Woodcock 

 

EXHIBITION COORDINTOR 

    Jenny Bastians 

       85663356 

FRIENDS COORDINATOR -  

     Jill Innes 

        0448 484 118 

MEMBERS -  

      Jill  Bonner 

      Leonie Boyd 

     Stuart Hoerisch 

     Anne Patterson 

     Helen Ryan 

 

EX-OFFICIO - 

 

WEB MASTER - 

 

     Eric  S. Clarke 

______________________ 

CONTACTING COMMITTEE 

MEMBERS..... 

Committee members can 

be contacted through the 

KCG  mail and email     

addresses on page 1 of 

the Newsletter. 

 

Not a l l  Committee      

members have phone 

numbers listed.  However,   

t h e  C h a i r p e r s o n ,            

Exhibition Coordinator and 

Friends Coordinator’s  

telephone numbers are 

listed above for Friends’ 

convenience. 

The Opening of Frances Lukeman’s Solo exhibition was an opportunity to 

welcome a number of visitors to Kapunda and to our lovely Gallery.  

Many more will discover the Gallery during the forthcoming Kapunda 

Kidman Rotary Art Show and the Kapunda Music & Arts Festival.  Let’s 

hope they return regularly! 

 

 It seems  a regular occurrence recently that KCG Friends are      

enduring  health issues—we are thinking of them.  Sadly two of our close 

Friends have lost loved ones in the past few weeks—our condolences to 

both of them and their families. 

 

 The Regional Galleries “Road Trip” to have visited Kapunda early 

in September was postponed.  However, the long-awaited “Mapping   

Project” documenting SA Regional Galleries (including KCG) has finally 

been completed, printed and is soon to be launched publicly.  It is a   

definitive document that we trust will assist us to validate and enhance 

our community standing as well as helping to attract sponsors and fu-

ture funding. 

 

 THANK YOU to all the volunteers who have put up their hand to   

assist before, during and at the conclusion of the Rotary Art Show.  It is 

not too late, especially if there is anyone who is willing to be on an 

‘emergency list’ to cater for last minute ‘disasters’.  Please call Jill on 

0448 484 118 if you have found a time when you can help out! 

 

 A gentleman by the name of CHRISTO REID recently contacted 

me with regard to holding an exhibition of photographs etc. pertaining to 

the family (rather than business) life of his relative SIR SIDNEY KIDMAN. 

Christo has completed a large format book and was recently the subject 

of an interesting interview in the magazine section of a Saturday 

‘Advertiser’.  “Watch this Space”. We are working on this KCG exhibition 

gracing KCG early in 2014! 

 

       Speaking of 2014, it will be KCG’s “Silver Anniversary”! 

 

KCG ARTISTS don’t forget our annual “SUMMER EXHIBITION” in           

December 2013.  There will be Monetary, Framing and Art voucher 

Awards on offer.  We look forward to a full gallery of interesting new    

artworks.It is an Open Exhibition embracing 2D, 3D and photographic 

works. 

 Back to the organization for the Kapunda Kidman Rotary Art 

Show, which has kept Jill and I very busy of late..... 

      Maxine Donald. 



“hanging around”  

Because of the Gallery’s somewhat ‘archaic’ hanging system  

(picture rail, shark line, screw hooks) all hanging works 

MUST be fitted with flat ‘D’ rings and a TAUT wire. 

(NOT CORD)   

The D rings should be fitted a suitable distance from the top 

of the work so that the work hangs fairly flat and does NOT 

tip forward when hung. D rings must be of a suitable size to 

bear the weight of the picture and allow the hanging hook to 

pass through. Tiny D rings are unsuitable. Works should be 

suitably framed, or in the case of unframed works have the 

edges painted/finished neatly. 

All works must have an information label firmly attached to 

the back bottom corner with the Title, Artist’s name, media 

and price clearly written.  3D items should have the label 

underneath.        “D” RINGS FOR SALE IN THE GALLERY 

 

H 

A 

N 

G 

I 

N 

G 

Changeover of exhibi-

tions is ALWAYS the 

2nd TUESDAY of 

MARCH, JUNE, SEPT, 

DEC. at 9am. 

Artists are expected at 

the Hotel at that time to 

collect previous work/

bring new work. 

PLEASE CONTACT 

MAXINE (85663096) IF 

YOU WISH TO HANG  

delivered or picked up by 

an agent if you cannot  

do so personally.) 

 

EXHIBITING ARTISTS ARE 

REQUIRED TO ASSIST 

WITH HANGING AT LEAST 

ONCE PER  CALENDAR 

YEAR........ 

 

 NEXT HANGING: 10/12 
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D E L I V E R Y  A N D  C O L L E C T I O N  A T  K . C . G .   

HA N G I N G  D E V I C E S  A N D  
A R R A N G E M E N T S   

F O R  K A P U N DA  C O M M U N I T Y  GA L L E RY  

E X H I B I T I N G  A T   
T H E  N O R T H  K A P U N D A  H O T E L  

made at least 2 days 

PRIOR to due date of de-

livery. 

WORKS NOT AT THE 

G A LL E R Y B Y  4 pm 

TUESDAY CAN NOT BE 

HUNG  because much 

time and attention is 

given to hanging and 

reshuffling is for late work 

is not possible. Artworks 

are ALWAYS collected on 

a given Monday, as     

notified in the Newsletter. 

Contact the Exhibition 

Coordinator if this is not 

possible PRIOR to the 

c o l l e c t i o n  d a t e . 

(Storage is difficult so try 

to get someone else to 

collect your work if you 

can’t.) 

ARTWORKS ARE ALWAYS 

DELIVERED ON A GIVEN 

TUESDAY ,  TO THE 

GALLERY BETWEEN THE 

HOURS OF 10 and 4. 

Delivery dates are given in 

the Newsletters. 

 

Alternative arrangements 

for EARLY delivery can be 

made with the Exhibition 

Coordinator but MUST be 

FOR THE FIRST TIME (for 

paperwork) .   New         

paperwork is  only 

required for FIRST 

timers. 

HANGING APPARATUS is  

exactly the same as for 

the Gallery. 

Again there are time con-

straints on hanging and 

late work can not be ac-

cepted.  (Work can be    

  COPYRIGHT  
This is a HUGE issue!  

The SAFEST way is to 

paint from your own 

vision or photographs. 

 

IF YOU USE SOMEONE 

ELSE’S IDEA, PHOTO, 

P A I N T I N G ,  E T C    

W I T H O U T  T H E I R     

PERMISSION AND IT 

IS IN ANY WAY      

R E C O G N I S A B L E , 

THEN YOU ARE 

BREACHING THE 

C O P Y R I G H T         

REGULATIONS.  
Unless the image is 

stated as free of       

copyright OR you have 

the permission of the 

holder of the copy-

right, then you are not 

legally entitled to use 

that image. 

 

As a Gallery, KCG is 

responsible for the 

promotion of proper 

copyright ethics.   

It is a very complicated 

area with many  ‘urban 

myths’ apparent. 

 

COPYRIGHT is an    

ETHICAL,   as well as a 

LEGAL issue. 

When an entry form is 

signed, and where the     

conditions state that the 

work is ORIGINAL, it  

means that the work is 

uncopied and is the   

artist’s own idea.  This 

includes an artwork   

being done from a         

photographic image— 

the copyright belongs to 

the photographer.   

More  at:: 

   www.artslaw.com.au  



HANGING AROUND 
SEPT/OCT  2013  

HANGING AROUND 

IN  

OTHER PLACES 

 

 BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT K.C.G. THROUGH DONATIONS     

      DESERVE RECOGNITION & PATRONAGE! 

PLEASE SUPPORT 
KAPUNDA  NEWSAGENCY (Art Supplies,                                  

Stationery/Gifts/Electrical) 

‘LITTLE  GLORY’  (Framing / Waterwise Nursery) 

NORTH  KAPUNDA  HOTEL  (Dining & Art Display)  

PORT ART SUPPLIES (Pt Adelaide, Art supplies) 

 

    

 

    BAROSSA REG. GALLERY— 

    Basedow Rd, Tanunda. 

Tues to Sun. 10am to 4pm. 

“Food for Thought” 

Malcolm Richards 

 

*** 

 

BURRA  REG. GALLERY— 

Market St, Burra. 

Daily, 1 to 4pm. 

 26 Sept to 19 Nov: 

“Art of the Flower & Garden” 

(Competition Ex.) 

“Wide of the Mark” 

Glenys Christopher 

“Seniwati” 

(Women Artists of Bali) 

*** 

 

GAWLER  GALLERY— 

Gawler Railway Station. 

Thurs to Sun, 10—4 

26 Sept to 3 Nov: 

“Fabricadabra” 

(Textiles—8 artists) 

“Emergence of Culture” 

(Textiles– 4 artists) 

“Variety—The Spice of Life” 

Carol Clue 

*** 

ROTARY ART SHOW 

GALA OPENING 

TICKETS 

$10 ea 

From the Kapunda 

Visitor Info Centre 

 

*** 

Congratulations  KCG Friend TREVOR  HANCOX  for achieving TWO First 

Prizes for his artwork in the 2013 Royal Adelaide Show! 

Congratulations also to KCG Friend JOHN REES  on the recent launch of 

his book “Song and Poems From the Sacred Earth”. 

AND.... 

Congratulations to JUNE COOPER, WINNER OF THE PEOPLE’S CHOICE 

AWARD for the “CELEBRATING SA” Exhibition held in the Gallery prior to 

the current exhibition.  June’s Award of $50 was kindly donated by KCG 

Friend Ragnhild Duske. 

(Unfortunately there is no photo as the exhibit was under glass.) 

     

  

              PHOTOGRAPHY & COMPOSITION WORKSHOP 

          Saturday 28 September—9am to 3pm–Limit of 12 people- $10  

Beginning in the Art Studio upstairs in the Institute, moving to The Pines 

for photography component with Jill Bonner and then back to the         

Institute for the transference of compositional skills from photography to 

artwork/painting with Jenny Bastians. 

    A ’must do’ workshop for those wishing to make the most of taking 

and using their own photographs to create their own artworks, thus not 

having to worry about the intricacies of Copyright law.  

                        Details and Bookings:  Jill  -  8566 3302   

Tea and Coffee provided—Bring own lunch please. 

   REQUESTING.. YOUR ASSISTANCE BEFORE, DURING 

AND/OR AFTER ROTARY ART SHOW, 

       DON’T FORGET 
 The Convenors of the Art 

Section in the Kapunda 

Show are keen to receive as 

many entries as possible in 

this year’s Show, Nov. 2nd. 

Programmes with entry details will 

be available around the town soon. 

REMINDER—PHOTOGRAPHY AND 

COMPOSITION WORKSHOP is on 

SAT. 28 September  

9am at the upstairs Art Studio in the  

Kapunda Institute. 

Bring: Lunch, Camera, Pencils, Paper 

Pay on Day. 

One Vacancy—Phone Jill: 85663302 


